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THANK YOU to everyone who supported the Giving 
Tree Ministry. This year 50 families with a total of 116 
children were helped. Besides the gifts purchased for 
the children, County Market gift certificates were 
distributed to parents. Many also received hats, gloves 
and scarves. These families enjoyed a merrier 
Christmas because of your generosity.  
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Thanks to your generous giving throughout 2017, we 
were able to pay 100% of our apportionments to the 
conference. Praise God!  
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A total of $5,993.19 was 
collected through our March to 
the Manger offering. 
Thank you for your generosity!  
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Valentine’s Day is next month and 
once again we are inviting you to 
share in giving to our special friends 
a gift of love. Please notify the 
office if you would like to have 
someone added to the Valentine’s 
List. Also, parents of youth in 
college, please update their 
addresses with the church office to 
ensure that they get their Valentines 
as well. 
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Wednesday Night 
Fellowship resumes on 
January 10th for youth and 
adults.  Plan on bringing 
your kids for one of the 
youth activities or bringing 
your family to dinner. Just 
think, it’s one night you 
won’t have to cook!  
 

The schedule is as follows: 
Fellowship Dinner   5:30pm-6:30pm 
Growing in God (PreK-5th Grade) 6:30pm-7:30pm 
Middle School Youth Group  6:30pm-7:30pm 
High School Youth Group  6:30pm-7:30pm 
Chime Choir    6:30pm-7:30pm 
Sanctuary Choir   7:30pm-8:30pm 
 

Thank you to everyone behind the scenes who help 
make Wednesday night a great night of fun and 
fellowship!  
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Pastors—John Tennyson  
Church Phone 217-784-5452 
Church Email gcumc@sbcglobal.net 

Saturday • 5:30pm—Casual Worship 
Sunday • 8:45am—Traditional Worship  

Sunday • 11:00am—Contemporary Worship 
 

Sunday School—10:00am 

Visit us at gcumc3.org or Find us on Facebook:  “Gibson City UMC” 
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PSALM 63:1-8 is a deeply personal prayer and psalm: 
 

Because Your steadfast love is better than life, 
my lips will praise You. 

So I will bless You as long as I live; 
I will lift up my hands and call on Your name.  

in the shadow of Your wings I sing for joy. 
My soul clings to You; Your right hand upholds me.  

 
It is utterly essential that each of understand how to 
have a vital relationship, a deep friendship, a day to day 
encounter with God. Everything hinges on whether we 
grasp that Christianity is not primarily a set of beliefs or 
a standard of behavior, but rather a living daily 
relationship with the One Risen from the Dead. 
 

A common place to meet God in ordinary everyday life 
is worship.  Not just singing songs, but a direct 
expression of our love & gratitude.  The psalms and 
hymns help give us the words to express such love and 
gratitude to God. 
 

Consider the example of Francis Jane Crosby.  She was 
blinded at the age of 6 weeks by an incompetent doctor.  
Francis had every right to be bitter and angry, emotions 
that could have lasted a lifetime. It wouldn’t surprise us 
if she held a lifelong hatred towards the doctor. 
 

But Francis Jane was raised in a Christian home, where 
she learned that love is greater than hate, and 
forgiveness is a better choice than revenge.  Christianity 
is first and foremost about sensing God is near to us, 
always. 
 

Francis Jane Crosby is better known to us as Fannie 
Crosby, who wrote over 8000 hymns, and was a friend 
to several presidents.  She chose to understand her 
blindness as a means of growing closer to God.  One of 
her most famous hymns reads:  “I am Thine, O Lord, I 
have heard Thy voice, and it told Thy love to me; but I 
long to rise in the arms of faith, and be closer drawn to 
Thee. Draw me nearer, nearer, Blessed Lord, to the 
cross where thou hast died”. 
 

May the words of the psalms and hymns lead us in our 
walk with God in this new year 2018 
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Our IL Great Rivers Conference 
2018 Camping Guides have 
arrived! As you and your family 
make plans for the new year, 
consider church camp! There are 
opportunities for all ages and 
interests, and a camp experience 
can provide one of the most 
meaningful events a young 
person can encounter. Young 
people are spending nearly 8 
hours per day in front of media and significantly less in 
meaningful conversations and relationships. Studies 
also show that young people crave authentic 
experiences and have a deep desire to make a difference 
in the world. What better place to unplug, find 
community, experience Christ, and hear from God than 
at one of IGRC’s great campsites?  
We encourage you to stop by the church office and pick 
up a copy of the 2018 Camping Guide to find out more. 
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Our church is 
scheduled to 
work at the 
Midwest 
Mission 
Distribution 
Center Friday, 

April 13.  This a great opportunity to follow Christ’s 
call to serve our neighbors - local, national and 
global.  There have been tremendous needs in 2017 and 
disaster relief is a marathon, not a sprint. So let’s join 
together to keep up the good work in 2018! 
 
 

��4.�$*������	�&	��	-������	��4.�$*������	�&	��	-������	��4.�$*������	�&	��	-������	��4.�$*������	�&	��	-������	�
$1,192,405 worth of supplies have been sent to aid the 
survivors of Hurricane Harvey, Irma, Jose & Maria 
since September.  These supplies include: 9,288 
Cleaning Buckets, 13,948 Personal Dignity Kits, 5,481 
Health Kits, blankets, sheets, hospital supplies, bottled 
water, and much more! 
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Ladies of the Church, 
Thank you for organizing a very 
wonderful meal after Mother’s (Evadna 
Mooney) funeral service. The ladies 
served an excellent meal and gave great 
attention to our guests. We are so 

grateful and will always remember your kindness. 
Fondly,  Gail Schuler and Family 

Kristen Hood  2 
Sue Shields  2 
Brad Baird  3 
Lori Clinton  3 
Roger Reum  3 
Kaitlynn Kietzman 5 
Keegan Frashier 5 
Matt Brown  6 
Danielle Brown  7 
Drew Endsley  9 

Jessica Titus  10 
Lynn Anliker  11 
Bill Dueringer  12 
Marinell Jones  12 
Alice Jones  14 
Denise Kearfott  16 
Kelly Borton  17 
Jo Gramley  17 
Evelyn Kelley  17 
Staci Lindelof  17 
Tammy Craig  18 
Janece McCullough 18 
Drew Hildebrand 18 
John Tennyson  19 
Jackie Freehill  21 
Joe Wier  23 

Naveen Bowen  23 
Terry Overman  24 
Lauren Nagle  25 
Jeff Grider  26 
Mary Holsten  27 
Carol Hari  29 
Spencer Hazen  30 
Bev Jensen  31 
    

  

                          Day         Years 
Merle & Alice Jones   11    18  

Nursing 
Home 

Residents 
        

Manor 
     Ruth Fisher 
     Judy Peters 
     Jane Hill 
     Phil Lutz  
Annex 
     Mary Rosebraugh 
     Sonny Boundy 
     Doug Hager      
Paxton Health Care 
     Michael Morano 
     Bill Dueringer 

Health Concerns 
     Delmar Bedel 
     Cathy Breeden 
     Dusty & Nancy Davis 
     Ruth Fisher 
     Doris Gerber 
     Herb Green 
     Doug Hager 
     Phil Lutz 
     Mike & Judy Morano 
     Barb Murrell  
      
Servicemen and women 
     SGT Colton Young 
     AB Cody McCoy 
     PFC Glenn Mehl III 
 

Jan-Nov Offering for Budget  $269,022.77 

Jan-Nov Operating Expenses   $296,105.33 

Weekend Sat 
5:30 

Sun 
8:45 

Sun 
11:00 

Nov 25th & 26th 13 128 33 

December 2nd & 3rd 18 118 33 

December 9th & 10th 27 124 34 

December 16th & 17th 13 129 37 

December 23rd & 24th 18 176 
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Our mission sock / loose 
change offering for 
January will be 
collected the weekend 
of the 21st/22nd.  This 
month’s offering will go 
to Shepherd’s Closet, a 
vital community 
business that helps 
people who are 

struggling and need a hand up in life. 
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The Staff-Parish Relations Committee (SPRC) and the 
Covenant Council (December 2017 meeting) have 
recently approved the new position of Children and 
Youth Ministries Coordinator for our Church family.  
To help us provide a better outreach to our church 
family and the overall community, we plan to hire an 
individual to coordinate and be the point person.  We 
anticipate this position will require approximately 30 
hours a month.  A salary has been established. 
 

The Gibson City United Methodist Church (GCUMC) is 
one of the few Churches in Gibson City that provides a 
Wednesday night youth program and Sunday School 
classes for all ages.  In general, the Children and Youth 
Ministries Coordinator will provide enthusiastic 
leadership for the Children and Youth Ministries 
Programs of the church, through developing caring 
relationships with children and youth and their families; 
facilitating their growth in faith and involvement in the 
life of the church; planning and implementing 
educational, fellowship, and service opportunities and 
recruiting, supporting volunteers. The Children and 
Youth Ministries Coordinator will work as part of a 
team of staff and volunteers.  The job description 
provides complete details on the essential functions, 
responsibilities and qualifications for this position. 
 

Please consider applying for this new position.  This 
position needs to be filled as soon as possible.  Please 
contact the Church office for the job description. 
 

Kathy Bennett, SPRC Chair 
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Below you will find information for the chairs of each 
of our committees starting in January 2018.  
����

Covenant Council—Joe Wier 
SPRC—Patty Wilson 
Finance—Mike Young 

*Virgil Rosendale is our church treasurer and 
our financial secretaries are Leigh Ann Sharp, 
Ann Young, and Karla Hunter.  

Trustees—Glenn Riddle 
Worship—Jennifer Arsenault 
Missions—Kim Fisher 
Connection Team—Bonnie Clark 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In February, the Connection Team will hold the annual 
Prayer Partner selection for adults in our church family 
who would like to participate. 
 
Here is how it will work: 
· If you would like to have a Prayer Partner, please 

complete the small informational sheet located in the 
weekly bulletins. 

· Place your completed form in the box on the altar in 
the front of the church sanctuary (there is one box 
for men and one box for women.) 

· There are two weekends that you can put your slip in 
to the box in order to participate; Saturday, February 
3rd/ Sunday, February 4th and Saturday, February 
10th/Sunday, February 11th. 

· Likewise, there will be two weekends that you can 
draw for a Prayer Partner; Saturday, February 17th /
Sunday, February 18th and Saturday, February 24th/
Sunday, February 25th. 

 
Our Prayer Partners are not “secret”.  We encourage you 
to contact the person you are praying for… get to know 
them and how you can pray for them.  The person who 
has your name will also do the same for you! 
Praying for someone is both a privilege and a 
responsibility.  Exchanging names within our church 
family is a wonderful way we can support each other as 
the Body of Christ.  If you have any questions about our 
Prayer Partner program, please contact the office or a 
member of the Connection Team. 
 
One final note….Those of you who had a 2017 Prayer 
Partner – we hope it was a blessing to you!   If for some 
reason you never contacted the person you prayed for, 
please consider taking a few minutes to do so - just to let 
them know you prayed for them throughout the year. 
 

 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 1 

OFFICE 
CLOSED 

2 
9:00 AM 
Prayers 
 
12:00 PM 
Lion’s Clue 
 
1:00 PM 
Communion 
Manor/Annex 
 
5:00 PM 
Praise Team  

3 
1:00 PM 
Connection Team 
 

4 5 6 Communion 
 
5:30 PM 
Saturday Night 
Light Worship 

7 Communion 
7:00 AM 
Men’s Breakfast 
 
8:45 AM 
Traditional 
Worship 
 
10:00 AM 
Sunday School 
 
11:00 AM 
Contemporary 
Worship 

8 
9:00 AM 
Prayers 
 
7:00 PM 
Covenant 
Council  

9 
12:00 PM 
Lion’s Club 
 
5:00 PM 
Praise Team 

10 
WEDNESDAY 
NIGHT 
FELLOWSHIP 
 
7:00 PM 
Pie Night/Manor 

11 12 13 
5:30 PM 
Saturday Night 
Light Worship 

14 
8:45 AM 
Traditional 
Worship 
 
10:00 AM 
Sunday School 
 
11:00 AM 
Contemporary 
Worship 

15 
9:00 AM 
Prayers 

16 
Newsletter 
Articles Due 
 
12:00 PM 
Lion’s Club 
 
5:00 PM 
Praise Team 

17 
WEDNESDAY 
NIGHT 
FELLOWSHIP 

18 19 20  
Mission Socks 
5:30 PM 
Saturday Night 
Light Worship 

21 Mission Socks 
8:45 AM 
Traditional 
Worship 
 
10:00 AM 
Sunday School 
 
11:00 AM 
Contemporary 
Worship 

22 
9:00 AM 
Prayers 

23 
12:00 PM 
Lion’s Club 
 
5:00 PM 
Praise Team 

24 
WEDNESDAY 
NIGHT 
FELLOWSHIP 
 
9:00am 
Newsletter Prep 

25 26 27 
5:30 PM 
Saturday Night 
Light Worship 

28 
8:45 AM 
Traditional 
Worship 
 
10:00 AM 
Sunday School 
 
11:00 AM 
Contemporary 
Worship 

29 
9:00 AM 
Prayers 

30 
12:00 PM 
Lion’s Club 
 
5:00 PM 
Praise Team 

31 
WEDNESDAY 
NIGHT 
FELLOWSHIP 

Wednesday Night Fellowship 
5:30 pm—Fellowship Meal 
6:30 pm—Growing in God (PreK-5th Grade) 
6:30 pm—MS/HS Youth Groups 
6:30 pm—Chime Choir 
7:30 pm—Sanctuary Choir 
8:30 pm—Jake’s Boys 
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Pastor—John Tennyson                 cell 217-249-5453 email: pastorgcumc@sbcglobal.net 
Director Education/Missions—Barb Horsch    cell 217-781-8048 email: mgf@leapstream.net 
Administrative Assistant—April Rotramel     office 217-784-5452 email: gcumc@sbcglobal.net 

Church Custodian—Jeremy Rotramel 
Organist—Beverly Nagle 
Choir Director—Ruth Davis 

Nursery Attendants—Melissa Jamison 
                                   Susan Schultz, Volunteer 

OUR STAFF 

 Liturgist Greeters 
(West, South, North) Acolytes 

Sound 
Room 
(8:45) 

Projector 
(8:45) 

Projector  
(11:00) 

Jan 7 Sharon Pool 
Connie Tennyson/Kathy Eagleson 

Jeff & Judy Eckhoff 
Mike & Janet Utterback 

Bailey Grider Jon Clark Zander 
Wier 

Jeremy 
Steidinger 

Jan 14 
Donna 

Douglas 

Connie Tennyson/Kathy Eagleson 
Jeff & Judy Eckhoff 

Mike & Janet Utterback 

Maci & Maddox 
Lindelof 

Lonnie 
Engel 

Connor 
Engel 

Katie 
Quinley 

Jan 21 
Karen 

Kummerow 

Bill & Joan Pool 
Merle & Krista McCallister 

Don & Donna Douglas 
Grace Steidinger Steve 

Hawthorne 
Dani 

Eckerty 
Mitchel 
Quinley 

Jan 28 
Virgil 

Rosendale 

Bill & Joan Pool 
Merle & Krista McCallister 

Don & Donna Douglas 
Addison Farmer Jon Clark Erin 

Arsenault 
Rachel 
Quinley 

Head Usher for January is Greg Pool 


